

4905 50 Avenue P.O Bag 1010 Bonnyville, Alberta T9N 2J7 Ph: 780.826.5732

April 16, 2024

Reeve Barry Kalinski Municipal District of Bonnyville No. 87 PO Bag 1010 Bonnyville, Alberta, T9N 2J7

Dear Reeve Kalinski:

RE: Beaver River Regional Waste Management Commission – Intended 2024 Requisition

As you may be aware, the Beaver River Regional Waste Management Commission (BRRWSC) has been operating for the past several years on a budget that covered our operational costs only. The BRRWSC had reserves that were set up at the beginning to cover unanticipated maintenance costs, unfortunately, we are now facing some major Capital repairs at one of our Transfer Stations. It is also anticipated that the second Transfer Station will soon require similar repairs. Current BRRWSC reserves will not be enough to cover these anticipated capital costs.

After considering several options to fund these repairs, the Board of Directors felt the best course of action was to levy a Requisition to each of the member municipalities. This requisition, along with future increases in tipping fees will provide funding for Capital repairs at our facilities. This letter is intended to provide you with notice of our intent to requisition the amount of \$150,000.00 in 2024, in accordance with the population census established for capital cost sharing, at the inception of the BRRWSC. The allocation of the requisition will be as follows:

City of Cold Lake	41.83 %	\$ 62,745.00
Municipal District of Bonnyville No. 87	26.61 %	\$ 39,915.00
Town of Bonnyville	33.71 %	\$ 50,565.00
Summer Village of Pelican Narrows	0.50 %	\$ 750.00
Summer Village of Bonnyville Beach	0.35 %	\$ 525.00

We anticipate the requisitions will be mailed before the end of April 2024.

Should you have any questions, Please contact Mark Power, Commission Manager at (780) 826-5732

Yours truly,

Craig Copeland Board Chair

Beaver River Regional Waste Management Commission